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Mr Mark Hutcheson
Operations Planning Support Manager
Benedict Recycling Pty Ltd
11 Narabang Way
Belrose NSW 2085

21/07/2021

Dear Mr Hutcheson

Mayfield West Waste Facility-Mod-1 (SSD-7698-Mod-1)
Request for additional information

I refer to assessment for the Mayfield West Waste Facility-Mod-1 (SSD-7698-Mod-1). Please
address comments raised by Newcastle City Council in Attachment 1. 

Please provide the information or notify us that the information will not be provided, by Wednesday
11 August 2021.  If you cannot meet this deadline, please propose and commit to an alternative
timeframe for providing this information. 

If you have any questions, please contact Katelyn Symington, on (02) 8275 1216 or via email at
katelyn.symington@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Sheelagh Laguna
Principal Planning Officer
Industry Assessments

Attached: Newcastle City Council comments

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Attachment 1 – comments from Newcastle City Council

Concern is raised about the adequacy of the supplementary information provided in demonstrating
how the proposed maintenance activities are ancillary to the approved State Significant
Development. Specific details should be provided on the following:

 The type and number of vehicles to be serviced. 

 The role and use of the 'on-site vehicles and associated equipment' in the approved
waste management activities on site.

 The proposed number of staff associated with the maintenance shed. Given the
modification report states that there will be no change to the number of staff associated
with the proposed modification, where are these staff currently employed on site?

 What are the hours of operation of the maintenance shed?

 What waste will be generated by the proposed maintenance activities?

 Will the maintenance activities create any environmental impacts and how will they be
addressed?

 A floor plan of the proposed use of the shed.

It is recommended that clarification be sought from the applicant regarding the above matters.


